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Annual General Meeting 

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 31 October 2019 at 6 pm, at Village Hall 

Present: Vivienne Rees, Jeff Cowton, David Johnson, Stephen Dodd, Graham 

Magennis, Lisa Mosey, Paul Mosey (part) & Andrew Leech (part) 

 

Election of Trustees: All current Trustees to remain the same 

Chair: Vivienne Rees was re-elected. 

Treasurer: Lisa Mosey was re-elected 

Secretary: David Johnson (from January 2020) Lisa will continue and handover in 

January. 

Chairman’s Report:  

This truly has been a spectacular year.  In fact I feel it deserves to go down as even 
more important than 1904 when the decision to build the New Hall to replace the small 
building in Moss Parrock came to fruition. That project was led by a group of the 
prominent members of the community who all held shares in what was expected to be 
a successful business enterprise. For many years it did play a large part in Grasmere 
public life and in the early years even paid a dividend to shareholders. By the time I 
acquired a share, for the princely sum of £10, in the 1960s it was years since anyone 
had seen any return on their money. The directors, as with the trustees now that it has 
become a charity, were volunteers who wanted to serve the community not necessarily 
make money. 
 
Some things remained the same. People like Canon Rawnsley did hope their work 
would benefit the community. In his case by helping the production of works like his 
wife’s dialect plays. The early minutes show us there was another long standing 
tradition; the Hall was bitterly cold in winter.   
 
What we have to celebrate this year is the transformation which has taken place in the 
facilities, appearance and comfort of the Hall.  
 
For that we have to thank what I consider to be the most committed and effective group 
of trustees I have ever seen in any charity in this or any other country I have visited. 
The same high standard is also maintained by those who hold an official position like 
our secretary Lisa, our caretaker Ian Ferriday, those in charge of our bookings like 
Karen Magennis. All are committed to the interests and care of those who hire the 
Hall. Tables, chairs and screens are put out and of course, the Hall is warm. There is 
still work to be done to improve the male toilets but the female toilets have been 
refurbished with a level floor. 
 
Some important work is happening this November when the floor of the Hall is being 
renovated. No more splinters if you lie down or sit on the floor!! This should help us 
increase the types of activities we can offer such as the bowls group which 
unfortunately had to end last year. 
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The trustees and officers have also improved the financial position of the Hall. This 
has been done by keeping a firm eye on what is happening and making sure that all 
essential duties such as sending invoices are carried out. The money from parking 
permits for the Hall has greatly increased owing to their efforts. They have also shown 
themselves as creative in devising new schemes such as taking advantage of the 
Coop grant which has contributed about £2000 so far. 
 
Dealing with hirers and other users of the Hall can be a stressful job and I must 
commend the patience shown in the face of sometimes unreasonable complaints 
couched in a less than reasonable manner. 
 
The sale of the rectory to private buyers has left the community without a venue for 
meetings of small groups. This is a problem which still has to be resolved as we do 
not have a good variety or large number of rooms. It is hoped to solve this eventually 
by providing a secure door at the top of the stairs leading down from the stage in order 
to free up space below. We are not sure how long it will take to do this but hope it will 
be soon. 
 
It has been a privilege and pleasure to be chairman of such a dedicated and effective 
group. 
 










































































